## **Background**

The City of Greater Sudbury has received a request from Chief of Police Paul Pedersen, written on behalf of the family of the late Sergeant Frederick Davidson. Chief Pedersen's letter is attached for the information of Council. The family is requesting that the bridge at the structure for Wanup Pit Road on Highway 69 be dedicated in memory of this Police Officer, who was killed in the line of duty on July 11, 1937.

The Highway Memorials for Fallen Police Officers Act, 2002 requires that the Municipality in which the bridge is located provide written consent to the naming of the bridge.